
 
May 15, 2013 
 
Honorable Jeffrey C. Cohen, Acting Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 12-E-0201 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules 

and Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a/ National Grid for Electric Service  
 
Dear Acting Secretary Cohen: 
 
 The tariff leaves listed below, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, 
are transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). The attached leaves are being issued in compliance with the Commission’s 
“Order Approving Electric and Gas Rate Plans in Accord with Joint Proposal” (the “Order”) in Case No. 
12-E-0201 issued March 15, 2013.   
 
    Seventh Revised Leaf No. 350 
    Twelfth Revised Leaf No. 359 
    Thirteenth Revised Leaf No. 371 
    Eighth Revised Leaf No. 381 
    Eighth Revised Leaf No. 392 
     
    To PSC 220 Electricity 
    Effective May 16, 2013 
      
    Seventh Revised Leaf No. 9.2 
     
    To P.S.C. No. 214 Electricity 
    Effective: May 16, 2013 
 
 Ordering Clause No. 4 directed the Company to file, on not less than one day’s notice, tariff 
revisions necessary to effectuate the provisions adopted by this order to take effect on a temporary basis on 
April 1, 2013.  The leaves attached contain further revisions to the leaves submitted to the Commission on 
March 29, 2013 in compliance with this order.  Specifically the above leaves have been revised to include 
the reference to Rule 50 - Reliability Support Services Surcharge, approved in the above case, in each 
applicable service classification. 

 
 This filing is made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the 
Commission’s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 
  
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact me at (315) 428-6833 or at 
Patricia.Rivers@nationalgrid.com. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
      
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Regulation and Pricing Department 
PJR 
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